## Weekly Newsletter - 01/07/2022

Dear Parents,

We have had a brilliant week here at school. The children have very much enjoyed their Sports Days and we want to say a big thank you to the sports team and everyone who helped to organise the events. We only have two weeks and three days left of school for this year, but we are making sure that every day is filled with great opportunities for all children. Please do everything you can to send your child into school everyday. We are currently doing a lot of work to prepare our children for the transition changes that will happen after the summer holidays. It is really important that they start getting used to these transitions. especially Reception into Year 1.

Finally, I want the thank all parents for making such a huge effort to walk, cycle or scoot to school. This is making a difference to the amount of traffic on Star Lane. Keep up the great work. Have a lovely weekend.

Best wishes Ms Von

## **Sports Day**

It has been a fantastic week of sports days, kicking off on Tuesday with year 5 and 6 in the morning and year 3 and 4 in the afternoon on Eastlea's field. The atmosphere out there was electric and we had a number of really close races to get us all excited. Thursday saw years 1, 2 and reception enjoy their sports days on Star field. A massive well done to all our children. You performed with your own unique blend of enthusiasm, smiles, support for your team and sporting triumphs, you should all be very proud of yourselves.

It was so lovely to see so many parents come and support. Also a massive well done to all those parents that took part in the parents races at the end. The children were thrilled to see you race.

## **Year Five Transition Workshops**

Year Five have had the pleasure of working in close partnership with our local secondary schools this week as part of their transition learning. On Monday, we visited Eastlea secondary school for a taster day where we took part in lots of exciting activities. On Thursday, Rokeby school joined us for an afternoon of drama and a transition assembly led by their pupils. Today, Eastlea returned to Star to give Year Five a 'Day in the Life' experience as well as teach us to be confident and independent young adults.







Over the month of June families in our community have been celebrating pride month. As a Rights Respecting School we wish our LGBTQ+ community a **Happy Pride**. There are celebrations across the borough as well as the parade in central London this weekend!

## **Important Dates:**

Tuesday 5th - Nursery Sports Day
Wednesday 6th July - Festival of Youth - Year 5
Thursday 7th - Secondary Transition Day
Monday 11th July - Festival of Voices
Wednesday 20th July - School closes -12:00pm